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A training workshop for all employees and Board members of the Grand Haven Board of 

Light and Power was held on Thursday, February 16, 2023 at 3:30 PM at the Board’s office 

located at 1700 Eaton Drive in Grand Haven, Michigan. 

 The Implicit Bias Training Workshop began at 3:30 PM. 

 Present were Directors Hendrick, Witherell and Westbrook. Director’s Crum and Knoth 

attended an earlier session of the same training where quorum was not present.     

 Also present were Renee Molyneux, Administrative Services Manager and Secretary to 

the Board, and Dr. Van McMullan, Director, Diversity, Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion, 

Muskegon Community College.  

23-02A Dr. Van McMullan provided Implicit Bias training for the Board and BLP 

employees.  

Public Comment Period – No comments were provided. 

No formal action was taken during this training workshop. 

 At 4:30 PM, the February 16, 2023 workshop was adjourned.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Renee Molyneux 

Secretary to the Board  

 

RM 


